BOARD OF DIRECTORS
EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB

OCTOBER 12, 2006

Members in Attendance:  Neil Bernstein, Sandy Bodnarek, Cari Christensen, Dawn Gifford, Charlotte Hays, Teresa Johns, Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield, Ronda Scheidt, Kris Stolba

Others in Attendance:  Tanya Burgess and Becky LeDuc

The meeting was called to order at 7:07 pm.  The minutes of the September meeting were approved as submitted.

Tanya Burgess, representing the Cedar Rapids Ice Arena inquired about the interest in punch cards for skaters no interested in contract ice.  The board was supportive of the idea provided that there was still some discount offered to club members.

There will be a basic skills competition at the arena on December 16th from 10:45 am until 1:30 pm.  Tanya was asked to double check the ice schedule since this runs concurrently with club ice and the beginner synchro team practice time.  

Tanya also reported that the State Games will be held in Cedar Rapids on Feb 11 (not the 18th as previously announced).  Nancy Krutzfield will need to have the USFSA sanction.  

The LTS table is available for volunteers at 8:30 on Saturday mornings.  A freestyle pass is offered to all volunteers.

Sergei Zaitzev of Indiana Skating Academy expressed an interest in running a seminar in Cedar Rapids in April, 2007.  The board appreciates his interest, but the club has decided to sponsor no seminars this year due to financial constraints.  If Mr. Zaitsev would like to come and the arena will take the financial burden of running the seminar, the board felt many area skaters might like to attend.  The other concern, however, about Mr. Zaitzev’s offer was its potential interference with ice show rehearsals.

Office Reports
President – No report

Vice President – No report

Secretary – No report

Treasurer, Kris Stolba, presented the following balances:


As of September 30, 2006


Checking

$20,100.81


Savings

       604.85

                                                __________





$20,705.66


Investments

    5,118.40





__________


Total Assets

$25,824.06

Committee Reports 

Competition, Neil Bernstein – All addressed of regional clubs are in data base.  We will have a budget for the competition to present at next meeting.  

Old Business

Nancy Krutzfield presented an emergency contact form.  It was asked that we clarify our liability by maintaining the forms at the rink, although it was agreed that a system was desirable.  Nancy is to check with the USFSA regarding the liability issue.

Email rules revised by Neil Bernstein will be redistributed.

SPECIAL MEETING – FUNDRAISING

There will be a dress sale right before the basic skills competition.

Dawn Gifford explained that Sodexo will no longer require wrist banding at hockey games.  There will be beer huts and the second concession stand available to us.  The board agreed that the best opportunity for the club is the beer huts which offer 7% of sales.  Sodexo will only schedule us for a month at a time.  It was decided that we would put up sign up sheets and submit requests for whatever dates we feel we can staff.

For November, we will take the 2 beer huts (3 people per beer hut) on November 17, 18 and 24th. 

Because in the past, it has been very difficult and time consuming for one person to coordinate the concessions for the entire season, it was agreed that the coordinator role will be taken on a monthly rotation.  Teresa Johns volunteered to do November; Brenda Kelly, December; Dawn Gifford, January; Sandy Bodnarek, February; and Cari Christensen, March.  

Sodexo will be asked if we can wear club attire rather than Sodexo shirts, so we can promote the club as we volunteer.
Becky Le Duc volunteered to edit and produce the ice show DVD’s as a contribution to the club to resell at $15.00 per DVD.  This would satisfy the Le Duc families fundraising contribution for the year.

Neil Bernstein advised that while we may wish to offer one or two “chill chaser” shawls as silent auction items in March, that at a cost of $30 - $35 per shawl, he questions the practicality of inventorying them.  
We plan to proceed with a silent auction at our competition in March.  Charlotte Hays and Ronda Scheidt are working on this.  Michelle Bowers has offered to help with this project.  We need to make sure we have a gambling license properly in place for this.  

Sandy Bodnarek suggested the hockey association and the figure skating club could sponsor a skate-a-thon, perhaps during “Great to Skate Week” in January.

The board continues to recognize the attractiveness of launching a capital campaign and coordinating an effort to attract corporate sponsors, but there is no formal plan of action at this time.  If members have contacts in corporations or have grant/proposal writing experience and want to help coordinate an effort, the board would welcome their time and input.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays

Secretary

